
 
 

SAFETY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
MARCH 17, 2015 

 
The Safety Committee meeting was held on March 17, 2015, at North Royalton City Hall, 14600 State Road. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:16 p.m. 
 
PRESENT:  Committee Members: Chair Dan Langshaw, Vice Chair Steve Muller, Gary Petrusky; Council: 
Larry Antoskiewicz; John Nickell, Dan Kasaris, Paul Marnecheck; Administration: Mayor Robert Stefanik, 
Fire Chief Robert Chegan, Safety Director Bruce Campbell, Police Chief John Elek, Asst. Law Director Donna 
Vozar; Other: Lou Krzepina. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Moved by Mr. Petrusky, seconded by Mr. Langshaw to approve the February 17, 2015  minutes as 
received. Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. Motion carried.  
 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
1. Oil and gas appeal update 

Assistant Law Director Donna Vozar gave the committee a brief update. Mrs. Vozar reported that a 
motion for an extension of time was granted by the court. ODNR’s brief is due March 23, 2015 and the 
city’s brief is due April 20, 2015. ONDR’s reply brief and non-oral hearing is March 4, 2015. 

 
2. Regional Deer Control 

Mayor Stefanik reported that he is working on scheduling a meeting with the ODNR since the ODNR has 
cancelled the last two scheduled meetings. He said we are working diligently to make this happen and will 
advise Council when a meeting has been scheduled. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
1. Ordinance 15-37 

Moved by Mr. Petrusky, seconded by Mr. Muller to recommend the approval Ordinance 15-37 to 
Council. Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. Motion carried. 

 
2. Street Light Survey 

Safety Director Bruce Campbell informed the committee that the Police Department will be surveying the 
city street lights to determine which ones are out. Council members are asked to report any street lights 
that are out to him. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
Moved by Mr. Petrusky, seconded by Mr. Muller to adjourn the March 17, 2015 meeting. Yeas: 3. Nays: 0. 
Motion carried.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:20 p.m. 

 


